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Thursday, May 16

7:30 P.M. Kempton New Church Semi-Annual Society Meeting
Sunday, May 19

10:00 A.M. Combined Service. Usher/Setup: Dale Smith







Sunday School Teachers and Helpers: Nursery / Juliet & Clara;                





4 years-K / Lydia & Brahm; 1st-3rd grades / Shayne & Shannah; 






4th-6th grades / Heather






11:15 A.M. Society Spring Brunch and Plant Sale. Society Room
Tuesday, May 21

11:00 A.M. – 12:00 P.M. General Ulysses S. Grant visits KNCS. Society Room






7:30 P.M. Arcana Class. Nos. 9005-9050. Steve and Janis King’s
Thursday, May 23

11:30 A.M. – 12:30 P.M. 5th and 6th Grades Colonial Fair. Society Room
COMING IN JUNE: 

Saturday, June 22

8:30 A.M.-12:00 P.M. Work Party at the school addition.

KNCS Staff Announcement: 


We are pleased to announce that Mr. Jonathan Nash will be the new middle school and high school science teacher for the Kempton New Church School for the 2019-2020 school year.

Jonathan earned an Associate Degree in Biology from Bryn Athyn College and a B.S. in Chemistry from East Stroudsburg University, which featured 21 credits of education courses. He served as a substitute teacher and a boys’ wrestling coach for an after-school program at the Bryn Athyn Church School, and as a math and science tutor at the Academy Secondary Schools. In his current job, he provides support to adults with intellectual disabilities.


Jonathan’s parents are Rob and Carol Nash (Carol is retiring this year after many years of teaching 7th grade girls at the Bryn Athyn Church School). Arne and Emily Bau-Madsen are Jonathan’s grandparents; it will be fun to see Jonathan soon working alongside his grandfather at KNCS.


In applying for this position, Jonathan wrote, “New Church education has shaped the way… I see the world; the importance of a principled life, use, and believing in an omnipotent and omnipresent God. This foundation cultivated a love of science that grew in me as I meditated on the beauty and grace of its design. I believe that through diligent/careful observation and thought about the world we live in, we learn more about the path to our regeneration. The natural world… is but a mirror of the beauty that lies [waiting] in Heaven.” He closed his letter with the following from Heaven and Hell 489: “Those who have ascribed all things to the Divine, and have regarded nature relatively as dead, and only subservient to things spiritual, and have confirmed themselves in this, are in heavenly light.”


We look forward to Jonathan joining the team at KNCS! 
            – Dale Smith, Assistant Principal

School Expansion Update: Thank you to everyone for sowing the massive amount of lawn last Saturday. We also brought over cabinets from OSV for the new lab and the 1st and 2nd grades breakout room.  Your support of these efforts is so important in keeping our project moving forward; look for a future notice about the next work party – scheduled for Saturday, June 22! – Roger Schrock, Owner’s Representative
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MANY THANKS to the Society for continued support of the school expansion! We are down to $15,000 left to raise, due to your generosity. It’s quite amazing. The building is looking so beautiful, and with the new addition to the KNCS staff [see above], we feel so hopeful about the future. To help us get even closer to our financial goal, we hope to see you at our Spring Brunch and Flower Sale this Sunday. Sincerely, the School Expansion Fund Committee
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The School Expansion Fund



Society Spring Brunch and Plant Sale: Please join us this Sunday in the society room for this fun event. All proceeds will go to the School Expansion Fund. Suggested donation: $5/person, $15/family.  If you would like to help, please contact Tabitha Judson, Karla Buick, or Suzanne King. 
More on the Plant Sale: The Spring Brunch plants have arrived! They are waiting outside (behind the society room) to be appreciated and purchased early by those who’d like to do that.  You are welcome to come look at any time. Please give money to Karla Buick (or Carla Kerr in the office). 
General Ulysses S. Grant visits KNCS!  This coming Tuesday, re-enactor Kenneth Serfass will be addressing the 7th and 8th grade history students as General Grant. He does an amazing job of portraying this American hero and may even change previous opinions you’ve had about him. Coffee will be provided. Hope to see you there!  - Katrin Jungé 
5th and 6th Grades Colonial Fair: In a week from today, come enjoy the students’ presentations of what they have learned about some of the Colonial trades. 
To Adult and Child Book Borrowers: The last day for book returns is Thursday, May 30, but please don’t wait until then to bring back the ones that are due in one week (on the 23rd).  Again, thanks for having visited the library this year, and enjoy reading lots of books in front of the fan this summer!  The Librarians

Acknowledging Bishop Keith’s Retirement: If you would like to contribute to a travel fund for Brian and Gretchen Keith as an expression of thanks for Brian’s service, you can send it to https://newchurch.org/give/ Also, if you’d like to send a thank you note to them, it can be directed to Kelly Tracey, Executive Administrative Assistant (P.O. Box 743, Bryn Athyn, PA 19009 or kelly.treacy@newchurch.org).       
KEMPTON FAIR NEWS: 

The 62nd Edition of the Fabulous Kempton Fair is Rapidly Approaching: June 13-14-15 (Thursday-


Friday-Saturday): Along with the usual amazing fireworks and great music and food, we’ve added a Beer & Wine Garden adjacent to the Luella Dotterer Music Pavilion.  See some of our youngsters display their achievements in art, domestic skills, and raising livestock.  Tractor/truck pulls, antique cars, helicopter rides!, a Kempton’s Got Talent competition, another Willie Nelson Look-Alike Contest, kiddie rides, line dancing, Carl Odhner’s famous Middle-Earth Theater, and so much more.  See www.kemptonfair.org or “Kempton Fair” on Facebook for more details – and for how you might want to participate.  $10/person on Thursday and Friday, $5/person on Saturday.  Children 12 and under free all days.  
WORK PARTIES to Prepare the KCC Building and Grounds for the Fair are happening on June 8- 9-10-11-12 (Saturday through Wednesday). Stop in for a bit! We’d love to see you there.  Contact Tom Kerr with questions at 484-436-1014 or tjkerr3@gmail.com.

KID GAMES at the Kempton Fair – June 13-14-16 (Thursday-Friday-Saturday): We need YOUR help with hosting these fun booths! If you are age 13 or older, you are invited to fill one or more 4-hour shifts as follows: 

Saturday:  Noon to 4:00 P.M. AND/OR 

Thursday/Friday: 4:00 to 8:00 P.M.  

Volunteers will receive not only FREE admittance to the Fair, but also FREE vouchers for food (drinks, ice cream, fries, pizza, etc.), not to mention FREE fun and camaraderie!

Please call or text me (610-698-6536) if you can help.  And check out the Kempton Fair on Facebook and at www.kemptonfair.org for more information. 

THANK YOU in advance for sharing your time with our fun times at our Kempton Fair. 

John Walker, Kid Games Chair for the Kempton Fair
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